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S. 789, RESPECT Act 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Natural Resources on June 15, 2022 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2022  2022-2027  2022-2032  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2033? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

S. 789 would repeal several laws relating to Native Americans that were enacted in the late 
19th century and early 20th century and that, according to the Department of the Interior, are 
no longer enforced. On that basis, CBO estimates that enacting S. 789 would have no effect 
on the federal budget. 

On April 7, 2021, CBO transmitted a cost estimate for S. 789, the RESPECT Act, as ordered 
reported by the Senate Committee on Indian Affairs on March 24, 2021. The two bills are 
similar, and CBO’s estimates of their budgetary effects are the same. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Jon Sperl. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.
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